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  NORTHERN PIEDMONT                       RETRIEVER CLUB   

Dedicated to promoting the skills and breeding of working retrievers.

A NAHRA Affiliated Organization 
                        2002 First Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:

A good plan is but of mice and men.  Surely, you have heard this spoken many times throughout your life.  If I had ever doubted the wisdom or truthfulness of these words, the last few weeks have certainly changed that.  First, came the realization that the weekend magically assigned us by NAHRA for our Spring Test was Easter weekend.   Not a problem, we’ll just switch weekends, right?  Surely one our fellow clubs in the Northeast Region will help us out by changing their test dates.  No can do say they.  Apparently, due to the heavy use their grounds receive, they must make reservations far in advance and, consequently, are more tightly locked into their test dates than are we. Maybe, Southern Maryland RC can help.  Oh, a glimmer of hope.  Unbeknownst to us, they have changed their test from the third weekend in April to the second, which is the opening weekend of PA trout season, and off limits to us on the game lands.  A quick call by Frank to our friend in the PGC will take care of the permit for the third weekend, right?  No can do, says the PGC lord of the game lands.  Too busy due to the second weekend of trout season, and the third weekend too, for that matter (huh? really?).  Maybe we should try for a weekend in May, he suggests.  Good idea, except that would violate the game lands regulations (check your book, buddy).  In the end, as I’m sure you have now figured out, no Spring Test this year.  

Somewhere in the middle of all this Mother Nature took care of the annual meeting and banquet.  Fortunately, we have a little more control over rescheduling this one, and we have, for April 13 (no it’s not Friday the 13th).  The change from January to April may become permanent, primarily due to prevailing weather conditions and conflicts with late-season waterfowl hunting.  We did, however, have to take care of one of the business items normally handled at the meeting.  At the January training session, a show of hands unanimously approved the slate of officers and board members as proposed by the board.

Going back to the problems encountered in scheduling the Spring Test, it is easy to paint the Game Commission as the bad guy in our inability to secure one of the weekends in April for our test.  Each of you is certainly able to form your own opinion as to how you feel about the situation, but in doing so, remember the many weekends that we have enjoyed these lands, not only for dog training, but hunting and fishing as well.  Sometimes things just don’t work out the way you would like them to.  The real, long-term, enemy looms in the PA House of Representatives, in the form of HB 2181.  This bill is a direct assault on the PGC’s proposed changes to game lands use regulations.  If enacted, the PGC changes will prohibit, or more severely restrict, the use of game lands by such groups as mountain bikers, horseback riders, and others  (not to include dog trainers) due to the habitat degradation caused by these “non-consumptive users”.  HB 2181, if passed, would remove the decisions on land use from the PGC and place it into the hands of the State Legislature.  The bill has the backing of the very groups that PGC is seeking to restrict.  If this bill is signed into law, I fear that the “game lands” will become “recreation lands”.  If that happens, our future use of these lands is bleak folks.  There will be no room left for our retriever games.  Bet on it!  It is imperative that each and every one of you, and any friends that you can enlist, contact your PA State Representative immediately and learn their position on this bill.  Encourage them to vote NO.  We are a small group, but if each of us is heard from, we will appear much larger.  The future of our sport depends on it.  






See you soon,






 Lloyd

NPRC                         2002 First Quarter Newsletter                               Page 2

As referenced in the President’s Message above, because of the postponement of the January 19th banquet, the members assembled at the January 27th training session conducted the election of officers.  The slate put forth by the nominating committee was accepted unanimously as there were no contested offices.

2002 NPRC OFFICERS

President:
Lloyd Ingerson


  email:  wardens@epix.net



Vice-President:  
Robert Patton   
717-528-8108    
  email:  patton@mail.pa.net
Secretary:
Karen Johnston
717-444-3691
   email : tkjohnston@pa.net
Treasurer:
Tom Johnston
717-444-3691
   email:  tkjohnston@pa.net



Training:
Frank Plewa         717-334-7135
          

Newsletter:          Larry Housman
410-837-5873         email:  housmanconstruction@erols.com 

Board of Directors

Returning for 2nd year of 2 year term:  Jeff Riebling
717-630-9422
     email:  jriebling@juno.com
                                              

    Mike Ward
717- 838-2150

                             Appointed to new 2 year term:            Jon Vernam
717-834-4074
 jonvernam@yahoo.comemail: 



                                Valerie Plewa
717-334-7135
 email:  valeriep@superpa.net
_____________________________________________________________________________

ANNUAL BANQUET AND MEETING
Mother Nature conspired with the somewhat timid management of the Manchester Café to force a postponement of the annual banquet originally scheduled for January 19th.  Although the snow did not appear significant to the hardy hunters of our august organization, it was too much for  Café staff, who disappeared at the first sign of snow.  Thanks to Robin Mongold and the other volunteers who tried to contact everyone to let them know of the change in plans, and apologies to the George’s and any others who made the trip before getting the notice.  We have rescheduled the event for Saturday, April 13th at the York Springs Lions Club, where we held the Spring test dinner last year.  If you don’t have an outstanding reservation from the January event, please contact Robert Patton by April 1st to add your name to the list.

Directions: Route 15 to the York Springs exit. West on route 94 north (Main Street).  The Lions Club will be approximately a mile on your right.
______________________________________________________________________________

ANNUAL DUES RENEWAL

Dues should have already been remitted to the Secretary, Karen Johnston.  If you have not done so, please mail yours in as soon as possible.  Don’t make your dog have to hang his/her head in shame – pay your dues.

Individual Membership - $30.00     Family Membership - $35.00
Sponsor Membership - $50.00             Lifetime Membership - $300.00

Please make check payable to Northern Piedmont Retriever Club (NPRC). Mail your dues to:

Karen Johnston, NPRC Secretary
2431 State Route 17
Liverpool, PA 17045
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NEW MEMBER LIST

Attached to the newsletter is an updated member list for 2002.  Please retain this list for future use, and add any updates that appear in subsequent newsletters. Also, check your information for errors and let Karen know if you need to make changes. This list is only distributed to members, will not be included with newsletters sent to non-members on our mailing list and will not be posted on the website.  Please treat this list as confidential, and use it only for legitimate club purposes – it should never be used as a commercial mailing list.

Additionally, please email the newsletter editor ( housmanconstruction@erols.com) if you have an email address and wish to receive the newsletter via email.  In addition to saving the club postage money and the editor endless aggravation  in duplicating extra copies, you’ll get the newsletter a week earlier and with color pictures, rather than the black & white photos in the printed version.  Copies of the newsletter will also be available for download from the club website at http://nprc.tripod.com/newsletter.html
Welcome to new members Bob Bimeal and Will Kentner.
WAY-TO-GO

James Key and Roc 


One Intermediate Pass at the NPRC Fall Test
John Vernam and Maggie


Two Intermediate Passes at the NPRC Fall Test





Two Intermediate Passes at the So. MD Test in October – WR Title!!
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This somewhat fuzzy picture purports to show member Ken Klahr and companion on their most recent North Dakota duck hunt.  While it is hard to recognize the two boys, the absence of ducks in the picture tends to confirm that it is indeed a Klahr production.

CLUB SPONSORS
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Frank Plewa -
1479 Hanover Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325
7173347135





   


               MIKE TOME
                                                                                      206 4TH AVENUE
  BRUNSWICK, MD 21716
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HANDLER CLINICS NEW FOR 2002 by Frank Plewa
NPRC will sponsor four handler clinics during 2002.  The sessions will be held near Gettysburg, Adams County, Pennsylvania unless otherwise specified.  Specific directions will be contained in the upcoming events section as always.  The tentative dates for the clinics are:

1. Saturday, March 23, 2002 starting at 9:00 am 

2. Saturday, June 22, 2002 starting at 8:00 am (TBA).  

3. Saturday, August 24, 2002 starting at 8:00 am (TBA).  

4. Saturday, October 26, 2002 starting at 8:00 am (TBA).  

Initially, I will be instructing the clinics solo with the help of NPRC members who are not participating directly in the session.  I will need volunteers to donate at least one Saturday to help with the logistics and training aids needed for these sessions.  As you know, my methods of training do not necessarily conform to other training programs.  I will not be promoting my methods over other schools of thought on the subject.  I am merely  trying to help you work out problems with some of the knowledge I have gained over the past 10 years.

It is our hope that additional instructors will make themselves available in the future to cover other training techniques, situations and equipment.  If you know of a trainer that would like to throw an iron in the fire, let us know.

The clinics will be geared towards gun dog training for the average person.  I will try to explain the role of various aspects of the training in the hunting and testing arenas.  We may even venture into the minds of judge’s likes and dislikes.  The sessions are available to NPRC members only and there will be a charge of $ 20.00 per session.  While I have some ideas as to how the sessions could be scripted, I would like to receive input from the participants as to how to develop the future schedule.  

The initial session will cover basic obedience in the home and in the field.  At this point, we will discuss how the future of this program should operate and progress.  Initially, I can think of three directions we can take, 1) take a young pup from the beginning to a finished dog, or 2) address individual problems, or 3) a combination of both.

At least for the initial session, participants are to come with a plan in mind for their pup.  The format will start with some type of a lecture session, demonstrations, hands-on breakout sessions with or w/o individual assistance and wrap up with a group discussion of any related topics.  While you are encouraged to bring your dogs, we may not work with each dog individually, at least at first.  You might want to bring a small notepad and a chair, I can be long winded as you know!

The progression of future sessions could look something like this. 

1. Basic Obedience

2. Advanced Obedience

3. Single Marks – land

4. Single Marks – Water

5. Delivery

6. Changing cover and obstacles

7. Bank Running

8. Angle Entry

The above is just a thought, the needs of the participants will dictate how and what is covered in future sessions.  If you are interested in attending, please contact Lloyd Ingerson to register.  
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MID-ATLANTIC REGION NAHRA JUDGES CLINIC
The Shenandoah Valley Hunting Retriever Club is sponsoring a NAHRA Judges Clinic on Saturday, February 23, 2002 from 9am to 4pm.  It will be held at the Community Center in Weyers Cave, Virginia.  The presenters will be Herb Bittner and Jack Jagoda.  The cost of $25.00 includes lunch.  Contact Kevin McLaren at 540-363-0811 for further information.  Kevin’s email address is msunret@ntelos.net .
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Frank Plewa and GMHR Trouble with a nice group of Arkansas River ducks from early January. Photo courtesy of Tom Johnston, who proved much more adept at taking pictures of other guys’ ducks than he did actually shooting any of his own.  In Tom’s defense, a lot of people go to the duck hunting capital of the universe and have trouble actually  locating ducks, so it’s nice to know he can still pursue his photography hobby wherever he is.  We’re all looking forward to the “PETA Hunter of the Year” competition between Ken and Tom  at the upcoming awards banquet!

UPCOMING EVENTS
February 16th (& 17th if necessary) – Annual Duck Box Maintenance – State Game Lands #249, Adams County.

March 10th – Training Session, 9 AM - York County 
March 23rd – Handler’s Clinic, 9 AM - Adams County 
April 7th – Training Session, 8:00 AM - Lancaster County

April 13th  - Annual Banquet rescheduled from January 19th.  York Springs Lions Club, Adams County, 5:30 PM

April ? – Demonstration – Earth Day Celebration- Codorus State park, York County

May 12th – Training Session, 8:00 AM – Adams County

May 18th – Demonstration – Adams County Youth Day, Adams County

June 1st – Demonstration – Lancaster County Youth Day, Lancaster County

June 1st – Demonstration – Cumberland County Youth Day, Cumberland County

June 9th – Training Session, 8:00 AM – Cumberland County

June 22nd – Handler’s Clinic, 8 AM - Adams County
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ANNUAL NEST BOX INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE by Frank Plewa

Its that time folks!  Time to work for wildlife again. NPRC will do its annual nest box installation and maintenance at State Game Lands #249 in Adams County, Pennsylvania on Saturday February 16th and Sunday the 17th (if necessary).  We do have a number of wood duck boxes to replace this year so Sunday may be necessary.  The Super Bowl will be history and the hunting season a memory.  So get off it and give up a couple of days this winter to do a little conservation work.   For those who are not familiar with this drill, let me explain what this can mean to you.  

For the past five years the NPRC membership has assisted the Pennsylvania Game Commission (PGC), the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and local landowners by constructing, installing and maintaining waterfowl nesting structures.  The bulk of this work has taken place in the numerous marshes / ponds on State Game Lands 249 in Adams County.  Numerous shallow water pond/marsh habitats have been constructed created since 1994.  Many of these areas are used by NPRC for training and/or hunt test weekends.  I am once again asking for the membership and any other interested individuals to donate some time to help us perform the annual maintenance required for the existing nesting structures.

Help us maintain our relationship with the Pennsylvania Game Commission and the local officers.  We need to be more than just users and consumers of Pennsylvania’s State Game Lands.  This can pay dividends when it comes time for permits for training sessions and hunt tests.  Let’s fulfill our club constitution, which mandates that we perform various forms of conservation work for the ducks.     

Once again, take a little time to do a good deed and join us on Saturday February 16th and Sunday February 17th, 2002 (if necessary).  I promise you will feel better about yourself and it will benefit you in the long run.  Some of the equipment we will need (if you have it) includes hammers, wire cutters, pliers, hog ring pliers, ratchet and socket set.  If anyone can bring a lightweight ladder, please let me know.  Chest waders and/or hip waders will be helpful if you have them.  A lunch and some form of rubber boots are a must.  You should bring an extra set of clothes unless you are confident that you won’t get wet!

We will be meeting at 8am at the parking lot on Gun Club Road.  From Route 15 go east on Rt. 234 and turn left on Gun Club Road.  The parking lot will be on the right.  If you can make it and need more detailed directions please contact me at 717-334-7135.  I have high hopes there will be a lot of new faces this year so we can finish on Saturday.
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  Another Ken Klahr in North Dakota photo.  In addition to borrowing another hunter’s ducks for this picture, he apparently appropriated the other guy’s dog as well!!!

NORTHERN PIEDMONT RETRIEVER CLUB

1278 Battery Avenue

Baltimore, Maryland  21230-4302






